
  Reminders for this week 
 

 Pay outstanding accounts by 18/12. 

 Return EOI Canberra Excursion 2020 

 Have a hat at school EVERY day  

 Pay Outstanding accounts 

 Pay School Contribution - $30 by 18/12 

 

   Diary Dates   

Fri 13/12 Excursion to Sea World and Wet ‘n Wild                         
Tues 17/12 Christmas Tree Night                                                  
Wed 18/12 Last day of school for students 2019                                              
  2020                         
Tues 28/1 School Staff return to school                                
Wednesday  29/1/2020 All students return - First day of school 

 

Excursion     

Last Friday we had our annual excursions. I would like to acknowledge and thank everyone for your wonderful support. 
Our plans didn't go as expected but all the students dealt with it incredibly well and had a great sense of humour when 
dealing with running through puddles and missing out on rides. A huge thank you to the parents who attended and                     
also adapted with wonderful support to the teachers to quick changing plans. Its a shame that we had to experience the 
'50 year storm' but we certainly would not say we didn't appreciate the rain. 

As we had missed out on celebrating the entire day we will be celebrating our last day tomorrow with some movies in 
class and a very informal party. If you are able to provide something to share that would be greatly appreciated but we 
understand if you can't do this and we will be able to cater for the party at school. 

Reports 

Semester 2 reports have been sent home this week. Please contact the school if you would like to make an appointment 

to speak with your child’s teacher. 
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Name:   «Name» 

Term 4 Week 10 

 Tuesday 17 December 2019 

Christmas Tree Night  - See you all tonight! 

Tuesday 17 December - End of Year Presentations   

Our Christmas Tree Night is our end of year celebration and acknowledgement of the year’s achievements. This will be held from 
5.15pm next Tuesday 17 December at the school. Each student will be presented with a book award which acknowledges their 
achievements for the year. 

P&C veggie burger & salad 
The P&C will be providing free  
veggie burgers and salad for families who come early. Families may also choose to bring their own picnic tea. If you want to enjoy 
a picnic before the formalities please come at 5.15pm. Please BYO picnic blankets, chairs and drinks. 
Helpers will be needed with serving and also with cleaning up. Please do your share. The formalities will start at 6.00pm. 
 
 

Program for the Evening 

5.15pm P&C veggie burger  or BYO picnic.  

Please check the lost property table while you are here.      
 Unclaimed items will be donated to charity. 
6.00pm School Choir  
  Book presentations 
  Farewell to Year 6 students and families                                                                                                  

Wet Weather Back up Plan - Meet at School in the Assembly Area. 



Attendance  

Please find attached the whole year attendance sheet in the reports. As we now have a computerised roll it is a 
great way to keep track of the absences of each student.  

Regular attendance at school plays a very important part to the students academic, social and emotional develop-
ment. If a student misses too much school they find it harder to engage with lessons and any changes in social situ-
ations with friends. This will also result in students wanting to attend less as they feel they have lost connection to 
school.  If you are concerned about next year please contact the school for an appointment so we can put plans in 
place to support all students.  

Thank you  

As we near the end of another wonderfully successful and busy year at Coffee Camp Public School, I would like to 

congratulate all of the children on the achievements and progress through the entire year. It is the children that 

make this place so special and have provided us with many memories to reflect upon.  

The Coffee Camp Parents and Community once again displayed enthusiasm and an amazing sense of pride in their 

school resulting in a positive year for all the children and fabulous fundraising ventures.  

The children have participated in and displayed success in academic, cultural and sporting ventures throughout the 

year. The many opportunities the children are able to participate in are the Performing Arts under the guidance of 

Jenny V. It is always a pleasure to facilitate the Year 5/6 students in the Grip Leadership Course. Many more experi-

ences such as Lantern Parade, Byron Bay Writers festival, Excursions, Swimming School etc. 

As always we participate as a school in our district Swimming, Cross Country and Athletics Carnival. It is always a 

pleasure to see all of the students participating and displaying excellent sportsmanship. Along with the carnival we 

had opportunities in The Channon Teams day and various individual sports. 

Special thanks to our amazing staff; Desley, Jenny, Iris, Jaimee, Reen as the teaching staff and Ros, Ellie, Ray S, Rob, 

and especially Tania who have supported all of the students and families to make this a very special place to be 

throughout the year. 

Finally I would like to farewell Year Six students Kali, Carlos and Manoah for their adventure into High School. Con-

gratulations on completing year six. This is a wonderful moment and a time you should enjoy. You are very enthusi-

astic, loyal, creative and caring students who display amazing empathy and talent.  

I wish you all the best on your time at high school and the future, and remember to believe in yourself, make good 

choices and have fun. 

Wishing all of the families and friends of Coffee Camp a very Merry Christmas and safe and Happy New Year and I 

look forward to seeing all of these amazing children next year. 

Thank you 

Jane Varcoe 

 



Sea World Excursion 



 


